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Annual General Meeting of Q Squash Ltd

Saturday 10 March 2012
 At Q Squash Ltd
MINUTES

Commenced: 11.30AM
Attendees: Steve Derbyshire (Director); Darryl Hearn (Vice President); Larry Rauschenbach (Treasurer); Peter Smith (President); Alec MacDonald (NR); Roslyn Preston (Director); Sandra Rowcliffe (CR); Grant Fraser (Northern Suburbs Squash)  and Craig Simmich (Secretary).
Apologies: Sherri Ward (CR); Merv Millful (Director); Noel Forster (SR); Cheryl Mountford Jones (SR); Bev McErvale (SR); Kay Barclay (NR); Virginia Lugger (NR); Mike Healey (NR); Ian Freeme (BR); Susie Stack-Masula (BR); Bob Cartwright (BR) and Col Clapper (Life Member). 
1. Welcoming address by the President

President Peter Smith opened the meeting and welcomed all attendees.
2. Attendance, voting rights, proxies and apologies

See above with respect to attendance and apologies.    
Sherri Ward submitted a proxy for Roslyn Preston to vote on her behalf.

Noel Forster submitted a proxy for Larry Rauschenbach to vote on his behalf.

Cheryl Mountford-Jones submitted a proxy for Larry Rauschenbach to vote on her behalf.

Bev McErvale submitted a proxy for Larry Rauschenbach to vote on her behalf.
Merv Milfull submitted a proxy vote for Alec MacDonald to vote on his behalf.

Mike Healey submitted a proxy vote for Alec MacDonald to vote on his behalf.

Kay Barclay submitted a proxy vote for Alec MacDonald to vote on her behalf.
Virginia Lugger submitted a proxy vote for Alec MacDonald to vote on her behalf.

Bob Cartwright submitted a proxy vote for Darryl Hearn to vote on his behalf.

Susie Stack-Masula submitted a proxy vote for Darryl Hearn to vote on her behalf

Ian Freeme submitted a proxy vote for Darryl Hearn to vote on his behalf.

3. Acceptance of minutes from the 2011 AGM

Craig Simmich read the minutes from the 2011 AGM.

Motion:
That the minutes from the 2011 AGM be accepted as read

Moved:

Steve Derbyshire
Seconded:

Larry Rauschenbach
Motion Carried

4. President’s Report

President, Peter Smith read out his Annual Report.

Motion:

That the President’s Report be accepted

Moved:

Peter Smith
Seconded:

Steve Derbyshire
Motion Carried
5. Treasurer’s Report 

Craig Simmich read out the Treasurer’s Report.

Motion:
That the Financial Result as detailed in the Auditor’s Report be accepted

Moved:

Roslyn Preston
Seconded:

Peter Smith
Motion Carried
6.
Appointment of Directors

Effectively, the Treasurers position and 2 Board Directors positions were declared vacant.

NOMINATIONS:

Nominations for the Board were invited on the Q Squash Website and were distributed throughout all Qld Centres:
TREASURER:

One (1) nominations was received:

· Sandra Rowcliffe 

Sandra Rowcliffe was therefore declared the Treasurer.
DIRECTOR (2 positions):

Three (3) nominations were received:

· Larry Rauschenbach (SR Councillor)  

· Alec MacDonald (NR Councillor) 

· Hugh Taylor (SR Councilor)

Hugh Taylor withdrew his nomination prior to the AGM and therefore Larry Rauschenbach and Alec MacDonald were declared Directors.
The 2011 Board will be:

· President 



Peter Smith



· Vice President


Darryl Hearn




· Treasurer



Sandra Rowcliffe



· Director 



Larry Rauschenbach
· Director



Roslyn Preston
· Director



Alec MacDonald
7.
Appointment of auditor

Mark Wright from AAT Accountants was nominated for this role and had preformed the role in 2011.
Motion:
That Mark Wright be appointed for 2012.
Moved:

Sandra Rowcliffe
Seconded:

Alec MacDonald
Motion Carried
8. General Business
Peter Smith thanked Steve Derbyshire for his time on the Q Squash Board and Steve responded about the difficulties that Q Squash have had over the years and the lack of Govt funding, but that he was happy to move along from the Board.  All of the new board thanked him for his time and he departed the meeting.

Grant Fraser questioned the junior ranking policy and that the Policy on the website was not being used.  Grant was advised that the Policy had been changed and the selection committee and the Regions were aware of the changes in the policy.  These policy changes were discussed at the 2011 QJC Meeting and then were authorized by the Q Squash Board at a Board Meeting in 2011.
There was lengthy discussions about the junior rankings and that a number of errors had occurred in the rankings over the past 12 months.  The Board agreed to look into these issues that were tabled by Grant Fraser and that Grant would provide to Q Squash his thoughts on how the ranking policy should be changed looking at all ranking should be results driven.  

Q Squash in turn will release an update rankings policy for Grant and the Squash community to observe and comment on.     
There being no further general business the meeting was declared closed at 12.41PM.
Minutes drafted by

Craig Simmich
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